University Library Committee

Meeting Minutes for October 12, 2007
Members Present: Lee Blecher, Lesley Farmer, Leslie Kennedy (guest), Roman Kochan,  Bei Lu, Hema Ramachandran, Sara Sluss, Tiffany Travis, Ebony Utley, Yan Jun 

Meeting Called to Order at 2:10 pm in the Faculty Center for Professional Development.
Approved the Agenda

Approved Minutes from September 7, 2007 
Library update and Innovative Encore


1.
Lesley Farmer provided information on Innovative Encore for discussion.


2.
Sara Sluss explained that Innovative Encore is a visual search system the library is considering adopting. It is a visual search system and Beta versions are being used at other universities. 



For example: http:// ukty-mt.iii.com/iii/encore/app.


3.
The system would integrate into the current system and would display in COAST.


4.
It is ADA compliant.


5.
Sara Sluss will forward some additional links where it is currently being used.

Information literacy grant


1.
Tiffany Travis explained progress with providing presentations related to information literacy to different colleges on campus.

2.
Engineering will be integrating information literacy into classes.  The impact will be assessed by measuring level of knowledge of information literacy before and after students take the new curriculum containing components of information literacy.


3.
University 100 has CPR (Calibrated Peer Review) assignments which allows students to grade each other regarding information literacy and critical thinking.


4.
Lesley Farmer discussed the public domain website entitled Merlot (www.merlot.org), which is a database of information related to learning resources (including learning objectives) in multiple disciplines.

Library services for individuals with disabilities

1.
The library now has two complete ADA work stations. They will assess whether additional stations will be needed.


2.
The software Jaws and Zoomtext is available in the library for individuals with hearing and visual disabilities.

       3.     Lesley will speak with the library services chair about disabilities wording. 
Issues related to overdue materials

1.
Sara Sluss explained that the library will be going to a system of using email to notify individuals about overdue materials.


2.
Sara will find out whether it is possible to use email notifications regarding materials obtained through +Links.

Copyright presentation by Leslie Kennedy

1.
Leslie Kennedy discussed issues of copyright laws when using digitized information, especially as might be related to use with BeachBoard. 


2.
She provided information from the American Library Association explaining the TEACH Act 2002 which relates to copyright laws governing accredited, nonprofit educational institutions.


3.
She also provided information about the “four fair use factors”, examples of when one can and cannot use copyrighted materials in distance education classes, plus additional resources related to the topic.


4.
Some of these guidelines may be superseded by specific licensing agreements from vendors of informational materials.

Spidell Center

1.
The computer area (AKA Spidell Center) is now up and running with 200 stations.


2.
Currently it is common to have up to 50 students in queue. Students are allowed to use a station for 4 hours.

Meeting adjourned at 3:15 pm.
Respectfully submitted, Lee Blecher
